
 

Working so that our students feel they are ​known​, ​understood,​ ​valued​ and ​learning​.
 

 

 

“​Peace I leave with you; my peace I give to you; not as the 
world gives do I give to you. Let not your hearts be troubled, 
neither let them be afraid.​” ​John 14:27 

 

 

Dear Parents / Caregivers, 

 

Earlier this week we became aware one of our Assistant-Principals, ​Ms Shauna Nash​, has been appointed as                 

the ​Acting Principal at Cerdon College for the rest of this term. I know that many of you would have had                     

contact with Ms Nash and would understand the very special leader she has been at our school. This                  

appointment is an indication of how she is valued professionally. The community at Cerdon has been gifted                 

with a very special educator to take over the leadership of their school. We look forward to Ms Nash’s return                    

at the start of Term 2. 

This appointment has, of course, necessitated some changes in appointments in our own Leadership Team. 

Applications have been invited and interviews will continue to be conducted early next week. For the rest of 

this term the school will function with Ms Hayley Lalor as our sole Assistant-Principal. We have made two 

significant appointments to join our Leadership Team from next week: 

● Mr Tim Woodbine​ has been appointed as Head of Learning 

● Ms Nikki Valleri ​has been appointed as Head of Wellbeing. 

More detail will be provided next week about these roles. These appointments have led to some other 

appointments which will be finalised by Wednesday next week.  

We are pleased to say that we continue to enjoy a very good start to the new school year. 

 

Ash Wednesday and the Beginning of Lent 

Next week, we will be celebrating Mass on Ash Wednesday as we begin the 

Season of Lent. The Season of Lent is a time of fasting, prayer and charity as 

we prepare for and remember Christ’s Crucifixion and Resurrection.  

We invite you to pray: 

As the season of Lent begins, help us Lord, to always walk in your light. 

Help us to be attentive to our prayers, honest in our fast and generous 

in our works of charity.  

We ask this in the name of Jesus our Lord, Amen 

 

 

LEARNING UPDATE - 4 
 

Friday, 12 February, 2021 

 



 

 

Project Compassion 

As a school community, we will once again be supporting Caritas           

Australia’s Project Compassion Lenten Appeal. The theme for 2021         

is “Be More” and encourages us to contribute to the flourishing of            

those living in poverty. Be on the lookout for opportunities to           

participate in this year’s Project Compassion Campaign led by our          

amazing Social Justice Team.  

 

 

Safer Internet Day 

Tuesday the 9th February was ​Safer Internet Day​.​ ​This day helps us to 

remember both the advantages and disadvantages of the online world. It 

serves to remind us all, as parents, carers and educators of the young people 

in our community, that we must regularly discuss safe internet and 

technology use. Parents/carers are encouraged to become familiar with 

information and resources which can be of assistance. Please see the website below for more information. 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/big-issues 

 

Year 7 Update 

This week a number of our staff took Year 7 students to a two night camp. We thank 

these staff for giving up time with their families and the comforts of their homes, to 

give our Year 7 cohort the opportunity to go on camp as a group. Parents/carers are 

encouraged to check out our Facebook page for some photos and updates. 

 

Swimming Carnival Decision  

 

Thursday 25th February was set down for our annual school swimming carnival. Due to Covid19 NSW Health 

advice, we have made the difficult decision to make this a ‘competitors only’ event. This means that all 

swimmers keen to participate will sign up for their preferred races and go to the pool as planned on this day. 

All non-swimmers will have a regular school day. More information will be provided later this month.  

 

Reminder 

Please be reminded that students who display any symptoms of being unwell must remain at home and get a 

CoVid test. We know the importance of attendance on students’ learning and we thank parents for their 

support in getting students to school each and every day. However, it is important that students take the 

necessary precautions and seek medical attention if they become unwell. The Misadventure Policy for 

students in Year 10 to 12 is summarised ​HERE ​for your information.  

 

 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/big-issues
https://drive.google.com/file/d/14wYN_Be_1-cinBD29U_Ndv4G1ojuieQl/view?usp=sharing


                                                 ​STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES - LEADERS 

 

 
 
 

ROLE NAME Email Address 
Teaching 

Areas 

Principal Mr Kevin Jones kjones@parra.catholic.edu.au  

Assistant-Principal  Ms Hayley Lalor hlalor@parra.catholic.edu.au    

Head of Wellbeing (Acting) Ms Nikki Valeri nvalleri@parra.catholic.edu.au  Visual Arts 

Head of Learning (Acting) Mr Tim Woodbine twoodbine@parra.catholic.edu.au Maths 

School Counsellor Ms Lauren Luthra lluthra@parra.catholic.edu.au  

Leader of Mission (Acting) Mrs Jessica Damski jdamski@parra.catholic.edu.au RE 

Leader of Learning Diversity  Mrs Deborah Watts dwatts1@parra.catholic.edu.au Maths 

Leader of Learning Mr Dale Ahern dahern1@parra.catholic.edu.au  HSIE/RE 

Leader of Learning Ms Theresa Nielsen tmorabito@parra.catholic.edu.au TAS/LOTE 

Leader of Learning Ms Sherene Mitchell smitchell@parra.catholic.edu.au English 

Leader of Learning Ms Pauline Tivoli ptivoli1@parra.catholic.edu.au  CAPA 

Leader of Learning (Acting) Mr Juan Chavez jchavez@parra.catholic.edu.au  PDHPE 

Leader of Learning Mr Tim Woodbine twoodbine@parra.catholic.edu.au Maths 

Leader of Learning 
Ms Enjoli 

Rodricks-Testa erodricks-testa@parra.catholic.edu.au Science 

Leader of Learning Pathways Stage 5 Ms Tracie Huet thuet@parra.catholic.edu.au  HSIE 

Leader of Learning Pathways Stage 6 Mr Anthony Pope apope@parra.catholic.edu.au  English/RE 

Leader of Learning Pathways Stage 4 Ms Nikki Valeri nvalleri@parra.catholic.edu.au  Visual Arts 

Instructional Coach Mr Colin Newell cnewell2@parra.catholic.edu.au HSIE 

Learning Mentor- Benedict House Ms Brittany Bonarius bbonarius1@parra.catholic.edu.au Science 

Learning Mentor- Chisholm House Ms Deb Baker dbaker@parra.catholic.edu.au  Visual Arts 

Learning Mentor- Kolbe House Ms Mea Brown mbrown24@parra.catholic.edu.au  English/RE 

Learning Mentor – MacKillop House Mr Kharl Carlos kcarlos3@parra.catholic.edu.au  RE/PDHPE 



STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES - TEACHERS 

 

First Name Surname Teacher’s Email 

Desire Barlow dbarlow@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Victoria Bravo vbravo1@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Mary Bullen mbullen2@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Bethany Carder bcarder@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Alyson Cefai asmith22@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Patrice Cordell psmith2@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Paul Cross pcross@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Nirmala Deni Savio ndenisavio@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Colin Edmondson cedmondson@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Luke  Eisenhuth leisenhuth2@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Luke Elliott lelliott6@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Victor Fenech vfenech1@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Samantha Fresco sfresco@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Mark Gallego mgallego2@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Melanie Hall mhall13@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Lara Hewitson lhewitson@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Briannon Horne bhorne3@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Sally Jones sjones26@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Karlie Killeen kkilleen@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Fiona Lopes flopes@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Rhiannon Marsh rmarsh2@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Carly Marshall cwiese@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Sarah Matulewicz smatulewicz@parra.catholic.edu.cu 

Natalie Maxwell nmaxwell3@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Sheree McCormack smccormack@parra.catholic.edu.au 

William Melevo wmelevo2@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Victoria Molluso vmolluso@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Daniel Mufale dmufale@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Suzan Narouz snarouz@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Sharon Rogers srogers7@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Pearl Sanber psanber@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Dianne Santos dsantos8@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Joshua Schembri jschembri8@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Dijana Siric dsiric@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Sara Sundstrom ssundstrom@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Widad Thalji wthalji@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Luke Trotz ltrotz@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Dean Uthoff duthoff@catholic.edu.au 

Heather Wood hwood@parra.catholic.edu.au 


